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MINUTES
Thursday July 8, 2010
PRESENT:  Proctor Wentworth. Chip Hastings, Tracey McCormick, Bob O’Brien, and Brian Vass
VISITORS:   None Present
CALL TO ORDER: Chairman Tracey McCormick called the meeting to order at 7:07 PM 
MEMBER’S COMMENTS/REPORTS: 

The Board welcomed new member Brian Vass.  Mr. Vass will take over the department assigned to Mrs. Routhier.  Mr. Hastings asked about Animal Control.  Whereas each member will attend meetings held by their respective departments, the Police Department does not hold meetings, so the liaison will contact the Chief.  Mr. Vass asked what was expected at the meetings.  
New Business:
Resource Book- School Budgets:
The members reviewed the information regarding the school population over the last 10 years and the current budget.  The preschool was held at the Middle School from about 1999 to 2004, when it moved back to the Central School.  There were no statistics for the school year 2006-2007.  The members reviewed the 2010/2011 budget, which is at $23,263,587.00.  The fiscal year end June 30, 2010, had the school budget with a surplus of $1,133,000, of which roughly $900,000 will be returned to the taxpayers (at the time the tax rate is set).  The School Board approved using some of the surplus funds to do maintenance work at the schools that would have been budgeted in upcoming years.  They are fixing the bathrooms in both schools as well as adding a generator to the Central School.  The public uses both schools a lot when school is not in session.  There was a question on the general supplies line items.
Approval of Minutes:


May 13, 2010 Revised Minutes

On motion to Approve by Mr. O’Brien and a 2nd by Mr. Hastings   



Yes  4   No- 0  Motion passes   Mr. Vass abstained


June 10, 2010 Minutes


On motion to Approve by Mr. Vass and a 2nd by Mr. O’Brien



Yes 5
No 0
Visitors Comments:

There were none

Next Meeting: Thursday September 9th 7:00 pm- The August Meeting is cancelled
ADJOURNMENT

On a motion from C. Hastings, and with a unanimous vote, the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 pm.
For the Committee

Secretary 
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